CABINET MEETING
19th March, 2003

Meeting commenced:
9.04 a.m.
"
ended:
9.13 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Merry and Warner
303.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th March, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

304. REQUEST FROM UNISON

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was appropriate for an early decision to be made thereon)

The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a copy of a letter dated 17th March, 2003, from the Salford Branch of Unison, indicating that, in the event of a war with Iraq -

(a) the Branch would be holding a lunchtime vigil at the Salford Civic Centre, Swinton, on the first day of, or day after, the commencement of hostilities;

(b) a regional peace rally had been called for 5.00 p.m. on that day, in Manchester; and

(c) in order that employees who wished to take part in activities were able to do so, “requesting a commitment from the City Council to granting short notice requests – subject to ‘life and limb’ cover – for annual leave, flexi-leave, unpaid leave, TOIL, extended lunches, flexible working, etc.” 

RESLOVED: THAT the abovementioned request be granted.










305.
COMMUNICATIONS STRATEGY
Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Personnel and for communications cross-cutting issues, submitted a report entitled "Changing the Image of Salford - How do we make it happen?"

RESOLVED:
THAT, in order to make substantive progress on marketing and communications, approval be given -

(a)
in respect of the status of the marketing and communications function for it to be led by a new Head of Communications and Marketing post, on grade Band B, reporting to the Chief Executive direct;

(b)
for the development of a recruitment plan;

(c)
in respect of the strategic aims of the new marketing and communications function, as contained in the appendix to the abovementioned report; and

(d)
for a next stage of consultation to be undertaken on the structural requirements.
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